From: Marita Forcher

To: Community Support and Services Committee

Subject: Stop the Emergency Bill Extension

Pate: Friday, 4 March 2022 9:01:55 AM

Dear Committee,

I am writing to you to object to the extension of the Emergency Bill.

We have had an extremely low rate of deaths due to Covid. On the governments own website - ABS.gov.au - there has only been 83 deaths due to Covid. As a health professional who has not experienced any increase in death rates at my hospital due to Covid, I strongly object to any emergency bill being extended. Since Vaccination commenced, I have seen an increase in death rates due to heart attacks, strokes, miscarriages, increase in cancer returning at an alarming rate, shingles, bells palsy, pericarditis, myocarditis. I too have seen an increase in the amount of vaccinated people now getting sick. A recent study out of the UK showed that 9/10 people who end up in ICU are vaccinated. These vaccines are destroying their immune system. My sister has also now been diagnosed with VAIDS – Vaccine induced autoimmune disorder. I too have been discriminated against due to these mandates. I have been stood down as a nurse of 32 years because I will not receive my second dose of Pfizer due to suffering a severe adverse reaction – myocarditis, numbness and tingling in both arms, severe lethargy. I have also been segregated from society due to the government vilifying anyone who does not wish to participate in this experimental so called Vaccine trial.

The negative impact of these mandates far out way the negative impacts moving forward. Queenslanders are losing jobs, businesses are closing down to lack of staff, elective surgery is being delayed, suicide rates are increasing at an exponential rate. According to the governments own modelling – the peak has now passed.

Enough is enough of these Covid theatrics. Let us get our freedom back!!!

Regards

Marita Forchert